## Sullivan's Down Under

December 2023

Merry Christmas from the Land Down Under!

The year is quickly coming to a close so I thought it would be a great time for a short update.

We are just finishing our journey through the Gospel of John, and I hope our people have benefited from that; I know I have. Our Iranian friend, Maryam, that got saved earlier this year has also finished her discipleship and is growing in the Lord, PTL! Please pray that her family will also come to the Lord.

Our congregation is growing as more people move into the Mid-North Coast and particularly regional areas, like ours. God has been good to Wauchope Baptist Church this year. The ministry at Bundaleer and Garden Village are also doing well and the chapel services at Garden Village are growing. Julie brings our dogs to Bundaleer on Monday's for a bit of canine therapy. The residents look forward to a visit from Dr. Charlie (the Dr. of smiles) and Nurse Millie.

We are just going into another summer heat wave and that means that Christmas is soon to arrive. After 26 years, Julie and I still can't get used to celebrating Christmas in the heat. Two words that I hear a lot from Julie during the summer are "I'm hot!" LOL!

Julie and I want to take this moment to wish you and your family a wonderful Christmas and may God bless you all in 2024.

Thank you for your prayers and your continued financial support as we reach out to Australians.

Looking up Down Under,

Tony Sullivan

Tony & Julie Sullivan
P. O. Box 2439
Port Macquarie, NSW 2444
Australia

Gladstone4him@bigpond.com Mobile: 011-617-42978027